TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
August 26, 2020


The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a meeting on Wednesday, August 26, 2020, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall, 109 Pinckney Street, Truesdale, Missouri.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and a roll call requested.  The roll call was answered as follows:  Alderman Joseph Brooks-present, Alderman Jerry Cannon- present, Alderman Robert Green-present, and Alderman Mike Thomas-absent.  A quorum was present for the meeting. Attorney Tim Joyce, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Treasurer Elsa Smith-Fernandez, and Utility Clerk Elise Morris was present on behalf of the city; Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater and Mayor Chris Watson was unable to attend the meeting.  Laura Wortham was in attendance to request a business license for JE Design Group LLC. 

Minutes were recorded by Elsa Smith-Fernandez.

Alderman Green called the meeting to order.  Alderman Cannon made the motion to approve the agenda with the addition of a business license request from JE Design Group LLC, second by Alderman Brooks, with the three present Aldermen approving.  Alderman Cannon made the motion to approve the consent agenda with the addition of the invoice from Cochran for Bruer Park, second by Alderman Brooks, with the three present aldermen approving.  

Citizens Participation:  
Laura Wortham requested approval for a busines license. The business would be located at 1820 Daniel Boone Industrial Parkway. Ms. Wortham stated that she had been in the interior design business since 2009, the business would consist of residential, commercial and builder design and furnishing. Currently, there are no plans of having additional employees; only Ms. Wortham and her business partner Jeanne Huber.  Ms. Wortham stated that the only increase in traffic would be one to two delivery trucks per week. The business will collect sales tax on furnishings and in the future Ms. Wortham will be looking to expand to retail.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the business license for JE Design Group, LLC, second by Alderman Cannon.  With a roll call vote as follows: Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Thomas-Absent. Motion Passed. 

Comments from Mayor Chris Watson:
Mayor Watson was unable to attend the meeting and asked City Treasurer Elsa Smith-Fernandez to inform the Board of Alderman that long time Truesdale resident Rose Corder had passed away.  Elsa also reported on behalf of Mayor Watson that there had been additional complaints about the drainage issue in Heritage Hills.  The complaints are being received by new residents and from residents who have made complaints in the past; these complaints are civil matters between the residents and the builders.  
The city had received donated items that used to be in the old train depot. 

Grant Updates:  
Safe Room: 
Chad Eggen with Booneslick Regional Planning Commission sent an email with possible financial assistance options to help assist with the city’s financial responsibility of the SEMA Safe Room.  It was requested that a meeting be held with Chad to discuss the probability of these financial opportunities. Elsa stated that she would contact Mr. Eggen to meet with the Board of Alderman on Sept. 2,2020 at 5:15 pm. Alderman Cannon made the motion to table voting on entering a contract with TS Banze for the construction of the safe room, second by Alderman Brooks.  With a roll call vote as follows: Alderman Green- yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, and Alderman Thomas-absent.  Motion passed with three Alderman voting yes. 

There were no updates available for the Department of the Interior National Park Service Land and Water Conservation Fund or the Sewer Study Grant. 

 Administrator Report: Nothing to report at this time. 

 Treasurer’s Report:   
Elsa informed the Board that Darryl Todd, the owner of Green Gardens won the bid at the real estate tax sale on the property of 920 E. Hwy M, Truesdale, MO.  Elsa stated that Utility Clerk Elise Morris will be working additional hours to help in the office while Marylou is out. 

Attorney’s Report: 
Attorney Joyce stated tickets are still being issued by the Police Department.  Attorney Joyce stated that yesterday (August 25,2020) was the first day that he has attended court in person since March 1, 2020.

Public Works Supervisor’s Report: 
Mark was not in attendance; he did submit information for Elsa to report on his behalf.  Elsa reported that Mark had ordered work shirts for the Public Works Department seven: (7) large, short sleeve costing $91.00 and four (4) large, long sleeve costing $70.00, costing a total of $161.00. Elsa informed the Board of Alderman that the fuel pump went out in the 2002 Chevy Public Works Truck and needed to be replaced.  The truck was taken to Mark’s Automotive and was repaired, the cost was $482.81.

Chief of Police’s Report:
Chief Doyle reported that the Police Department now has their new patrol rifle. Chief Doyle reported the department has received 5 incident reports, 74 calls, issued 15 citations, and 10 warnings.  

Report from Committees and Boards:
Alderman Brooks reported on the University Extension Meeting that was held August 24,2020. Alderman Brooks stated that work is still being done on the roads and that Smith Creek should be done on Thursday.  There is still an issue with street signs being taken and it cost approximately $10,000.00 to replace the street signs. 

Alderman Green reported that there was a time change to the Greater Warren County EDC meeting on August 25, 2020 from 4:30pm to 4:00 pm and he was unable to attend. 

Bills and Ordinances:
[bookmark: _Hlk50016563]Alderman Cannon made the motion to introduce Bill #28-2020 for the first reading, second by Alderman Brooks:  “AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING AND LEVYING THE RATE OF TAXATION FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2020 UPON ALL REAL ESTATE, PERSONAL PROPERTY, AND UTILITES PROPERTY WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE CITY OF TRUESDALE, with a roll call vote as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brook-yes, and Alderman Thomas-Absent.  Motion carried: 3 yes/1 absent votes.  

Alderman Cannon made the motion for the second and final reading of Bill #28-2020, second by Alderman Brooks. “AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING AND LEVYING THE RATE OF TAXATION FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2020 UPON ALL REAL ESTATE, PERSONAL PROPERTY, AND UTILITES PROPERTY WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE CITY OF TRUESDALE, with a roll call vote as follows: Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Green-yes and Alderman Thomas-absent.  This will now be Ordinance #925.

Being no other business to discuss, Alderman Cannon made the motion to adjourn, second by Alderman Green, with all Aldermen approving.  

 


_____________________________________
Elsa Smith-Fernandez
City Treasurer


_____________________________________
Approved on date written above

______________________________________
Chris Watson-Mayor







 








